[image: WASH Cluster.png]
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Joint Site Visit to IDP CAMP
Date: 25.02.2017

WASH Cluster Co. appreciated the participation of WASH agencies during urgent joint visit between TA and WASH cluster last week. Initially the meeting was scheduled on Sunday morning, however due to the TA priority and commitment, WASH cluster received very short notice from the TA that he wanted to conduct joint visit to the IDP camp on Saturday afternoon. Lae Yee sent the email notification, and phone call to Oxfam, SI, SCI, and WASH Cluster Co., to participate in that joint field visit (please find the email attachment). However, only SCI and Oxfam who were able to participate in that joint field visit.   To follow up our discussion with the CMC and landowners in these camps, please find our action plan as follows: 
  
a). DP Camp, SI 
· No participant from SI during the field trip. 
· As results, the proposed field trip to DP camp was cancelled, however further discussion to avoid overlapping work will be coordinated with the TA.
b). ODG north-Save the Children: 
· Save the Children to prepare chronology of the event and vandalism by the community.
· CMC and land owners in ODG North to develop similar chronology about the work in ODG North.
· Townships Administrator is waiting for the official report from SCI and CMCs; and he will escalate the land compensation/crop compensation issues to the GAD. 
· TA could not accept any vandalism by the IDP, if the IDP conduct similar practices he will use the rule of law to process
c). STMG-Oxfam 
· TA could not accept any vandalism by the IDP, if the case occurs again, he will use the rule of law to process it. 
· As requested by Oxfam, CMC to prepare labour list per block, for non-skilled and skilled labour (mason, carpenter, plumber, etc) and un-skill labour. 
· On the #3, Once we received the list Oxfam will verify the skill to certify whether they can be classified as skill labour (mason, carpenter, and plumber) or not. This certify workers will not automatically get employed as the purpose of this exercise is only to generate list of potential labour force in STMG. Whenever there is a need on any related skills, certified workers from relevant block will be prioritised. We will share this list of certified worker with other agencies working in STMG in order to help to market their skill.  Oxfam will be in the position to choose the labour according to their internal recruitment and selection process. 
· CMC will be sharing the labour list to Oxfam on Monday 27.2.2017.
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